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Dear leaders, and Brothers and Sisters, 
 
I have not been pushing any one to donate to the Peace Education Center in Las Vegas because I felt that 
it would be best to let each person make their offering on their own. I feel that many brothers and sisters 
are not aware of the request for this offering, or that there has been a lack of understanding of the offering 
request from Dr. Balcomb, and Dr. Kim in district 9. 
 
True Father invested a lot of his precious time in Las Vegas. He called many conferences to be held there. 
These were religious in nature and were held in casinos around town. You all know the reason that this 
place is called Sin City. They even have the motto that "what happens in Vegas stays in Vegas" It was for 
this reason our True Father told Dr. Yang that he did not understand how important it was for this project 
to be completed. He wanted a holy place (Holy Ground) to hold these spiritual events. He wanted a 
place where the foundation had be laid and the condition set by you and I to save the world.  Many 
times it comes to mind the words of our True Father about the heart of God, the Heavenly Parent, "His 
love is so complete that He would go to the bottom of hell, and there would dig even deeper, and begin 
the restoration process, because He wanted no one to be left behind." I believe it is with this heart that our 
True parents are building this Peace Education Center in Las Vegas, not because it is the best location in 
the world, or because it is the most cost effective location, but because it is the bottom of hell and they 
want to save the whole world. The Peace Education Center was our True Fathers last providence in the 
United States. This is the last thing that True Father was doing before he went to spirit world. As the elder 
son nation we cannot allow our Japanese brothers and sisters do this alone! 
 
Brothers and sisters I have struggled to understand the work our True Parents were doing in Vegas. 
Many members thought that when True Father went to spirit world that the providence would come to an 
end in Vegas, but they were wrong. 
 
One thing that every member of the Unification Church understands is that we have a responsibility. You 
are the greatest generation this world has ever seen! When our True Parents called you, you gave 
yourselves completely. When True Father called you to the Washington Monument, you came like a 
flood and filled the mall with the Holy Spirit, and thousands upon thousands of people. When you were 
called to support the building of the Chung Pyung Palace you gave your very best. Now True Mother is 
giving us the opportunity to give to the Peace Education Center for world education right here in America. 
This is a very historical project. It is the only church facility every built in United States. Think of it, the 
first church building ever built in the United States by True Parents. We must take ownership at this time! 
Did you know that if you give a thousand dollars you will have your name recorded as a donor in stone, 
just like Chung Pyung! 
 
I encourage you to do your very best to support the building of the Peace Education Center. OUR time of 
opportunity is coming to a close May 30th 2015 is the last chance to be recorded as a founding member. 
When Heavenly Parents’ people give He begins to give even more.      Please if you are a leader lead 
by example. If you are a member, do your best. Every offering counts! If you can’t make the 2500 
offering do your best.  District 9 has always been on the top of fund raising efforts on the national level. I 
felt that I had to communicate more clearly. Thank you for your effort to bring about the kingdom of God. 
Together centered on our True Parents, we can do anything! Let the forces of hell tremble because we are 
coming, and we will not fail. We must prevail in the Name of Heaven, in the name of God, and our True 
Parents God bless you all! 
 
To make your offering go to www.familyfed.org and click on the link for donations for the Peace 
Education Center 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Rev. John Jackson 
 
 


